Vice-Principal's Message: November 2022

Dear Lyndhurst families,

This last month has been busy here at Lyndhurst, and it's hard to believe that we are only weeks away from the winter break! We have been fortunate to see the return of many traditions and routines that were missed during the years of COVID. We welcomed families back for our Remembrance Day ceremony, Intermediate students attended the first Young People's Concert in 3 years, and families and students enjoyed hot lunches twice a week.

Staff had a productive Professional Development Day this month and we are looking to add a non-academic school goal to go along with our academic goal of developing our Numeracy program. We are looking at Social Emotional Learning and Indigenous Education and will communicate soon what this looks like as the second goal is refined. We are always working on and improving all that we do but having a specific school goal allows us to spotlight and dig even deeper in certain areas.

Currently the school is buzzing with Christmas activities. The grade 6s and 7s are organizing and collecting food donations and all students are busy rehearsing for the Christmas show later next month. We look forward to being together again on December 13th at either 2:00 or 6:00 for our performance. And of course, best of all-we will be celebrating the last day before the break with a pancake breakfast and pajama day!

Scott Hodges Vice-Principal



